On January 21, 2007, Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding item AC4-Third Party Cooperative Agreement with Florida Department of Education Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

REQUEST:
Which disabilities provide students with the right to this post-secondary training?
How are students referred for these benefits?

RESPONSE:
Question:         Which disabilities provide students with the right to this post-secondary training?

Response:       This agreement is not post-secondary training.  The students who will be assigned the job coach(es) will be enrolled in the school district. They likely will be students in their senior year of high school or those who continue through age 22.  The purpose of the job coach is to assist students with disabilities (ranging from mild to moderate disabilities) gain employment and maintain employment.  

Question:         How are students referred for these benefits?

Response:       Since the job coaches hired under this cooperative agreement will be assigned to specific high schools, the referrals will be made through the ESE Contact and the Transition Specialist assigned to the school.

NOTE:            The benefit for the School District is to increase the number of job coaches we currently employ, which is ten.  We currently pay for these job coaches through the IDEA grant.  This cooperative agreement requires the District to use operating funds to pay the salary and benefits of the job coaches that are hired under the agreement. Once the person is hired, the DVR will reimburse the District 90% of the costs for the first person hired and 75% of the cost for the next four hired. 

                        Also, please note that this agreement in no way limits the responsibility of DVR to accept referrals of students with disabilities.  DVR will pick up the responsibility for these referrals upon exit from the K-12 program.  The job coaches hired under this agreement will be responsible for students in the K-12 program. 
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